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River Valley Conference

Board of Control - Minutes
December 3, 2015

Present: Kevin Hatfield, Supt, West Branch, Chris Anderson, Supt., Monticello, Tom Parker, Supt. Camanche, Joe Burnett, Supt. Wilton, Glenn Plummer, I.C. Regina, Tony Neuman, Principal, Durant, Duane Bennett, Supt. Durant, Marlene Johnson, Supt. Tipton, Mark Schneider, Supt. Mid-Prairie, Gregg Mohl, RVC Co-Commissioner, Jim Cox, Supt. Northeast Goose Lake, Alicia Christiansen, Principal, N.E. Goose Lake, Tom Meyer, Supt./ Principal, Bellevue C.S.D.
Absent: Steve Hanson, Supt. WL, Mike Cooper, Supt. North Cedar, Rick Colpitts, Cascade (W. Dub.)
1. Sharing of an effective district initiatives or programs positively impacting students
· STEM (PTLW), TLC, Bellevue Big, SBG…were the major themes of initiative happening across districts. 
2. BOC membership: Based on multiple discussions and feedback from the RVC Leadership Team’s meeting (Presidents/ Commissions), it is recommended that RVC Superintendents or and approved district designee comprise Board of Control membership. It was discussed that the RVC Commission/s attends the AD, Principals and BOC meetings to improve communications.

· BOC reviewed. Conference districts must have an official designee with decision making authority to be on BOC.
· BOC attendance is extremely important. Thank you for your support at this meeting.

· Co-commissioner/s will attend BOC and AD meetings. Co-commissioner/s will not be required to attend RVC Principal meeting unless otherwise requested. Gregg and or Tim will attend AD meetings and BOC meetings to assist with alignment of communications. The initial requests was made at Sept. BOC meeting and October BOC Presidents / Commissioners meeting.

· BOC President broached notion of additional pay for co-commissioner/s roles and work. It was tabled upon Mr. Mohl’s request.
3. BOC Role for Fiscal Decision (travel, general fees, charges, conference fees…)

· West Branch will continue to restrict MS travel to 1 hour (RVC South Division schools for all MS scheduled events.) 

· West Branch will travel to North Cedar north and Mid-Prairie will travel to Monticello for MS North Division scheduling.
4. Requests by outside districts to enter the conference. (The topic was presented to Mr. Hatfield that perhaps the Constitution did not have adequate criteria regarding programming needs or checklist for programming need/s requirements.)
· Discussions regarding “criteria” were held. The BOC feels the RVC Constitution, Article II, provides enough detail regarding define the entry and exit processes. RVC Constitution attached
· Note: If membership is approached for by other school districts, the co-commissioners should be notified and they will relay information to the BOC President who will begin implementation of Constitution processes.
5. RVC Constitution / By Law alignments and requested amendment language

· At RVC Presidents / Co-commissioners meeting discussion was held regarding possible updates and alignment work between Constitution and Bylaw language. Updated language was not presented at this meeting.

6. RVC Scheduling - Mr. Mohl
· Mr. Gregg Mohl, Co-commissioner presented copies of schedules and shared highlights / concerns of scheduling for each sport.  Focus is on how we can provide the best schedules possible in consideration of all aspects of north and south division teams. The BOC was grateful for the handouts and additional information. The BOC complimented Mr. Mohl for his work. 

Related discussion topics and BOC decisions:

· All schools should attend conference events unless they don’t have a team or activity group for the particular conference event.

· All schools should host their scheduled RVC activities when it is their turn to host unless circumstances won’t allow them to host. (WB will host a conference track meet scheduled for WL as their track will be under repair.)
· Gregg to BOC - What do we do if a qualified conference school refuses to participate in a conference activity?
· BOC – The Co-commissioner will notify the BOC President. The BOC President will complete a letter to the superintendent, principal and Board president regarding non-compliance / non-attendance.
· Gregg to BOC - What do we do if a conference school refuses to host a conference activity?
· BOC – The Co-commissioner will notify the BOC President. The BOC President will complete a letter to that district’s superintendent, principal, as well as, to that district’s Board president regarding non-compliance or non-attendance.
· BOC – Additional sanctions may be recommended by the BOC upon discussion i.e. unable to host any events for a set number of years.
7. Instructional time, travel, safety elated to MS / Jr. High Scheduling 

· BOC President and members expressed appreciation to Mr. Mohl and the AD’s for the compromise to his request for a 4:30 start time for events. Discussions continued around roles and responsibilities of RVC groups (AD, Principals and BOC). 
· Mr. Hatfield re-emphasized that West Branch MS students will not travel outside of the 1 hour one way ruling.

· (Mr. Hatfield) I re-emphasized my belief the conference will be better served if the BOC and all other RVC groups have clear roles and responsibilities. The BOC’s role is not to micromanage anything, but to serve as the vehicle for solving or vetting “big picture” issues. (As evident by the excellent questions from Mr. Mohl’s (above.)  This is not mentioned anywhere in the Constitution. BOC members often speak on behalf of their school boards or at least directly to their school boards. To avoid inconsistencies, I believe the BOC should serve in an oversight role to provide “checks and balances” regarding significant RVC topics. 
8. Website Updates 

· Discussion was made available on the website and hosting schedules moved forward. 

· IMPORTANT: The RVC’s achievement rivals that of any conference in the State of Iowa over the past few years. Mr. Mohl and Mr. Lambert will continue to share RVC accolades and notes with media outlets across the conference.
9. Start times 
· The BOC supports for a change from 4:00 p.m. to 4:15 start times for all events beginning in 2016 – 2017 school year. BOC members expressed appreciation for the AD’s and principals’ work. The additional 15 minutes will be helpful to parents.
10. Conference Fees and Funding Questions

· No specifics regarding fees / funding were discussed at this meeting.

Next BOC meeting: TBD (spring, 2016)
Thank you, Mr. Hatfield
Cc: Tom Parker, Vice President, BOC - review of minutes
Cc: Gregg Mohl, Co-commissioner, BOC - review of minutes
